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Correspondence from Germany 

(by Matheus Hantschko) 

--- 

Family Home near Spremberg 

November 1, 1915 

 

Dear Volksblatt Readers in distant Texas! 

  The winter will be entering earlier here in 

Germany this year because we already had 

snow on the 28th of October which was not 

deep and has disappeared along with the 

cold temperature; it is warmer again, at 

present. We have also lost someone to a 

hero’s death from the railroad organization 

in Spremberg: the 24year old private of the 

64th Infantry Regiment, 12th Company, 

Hermann Goan from Bagenz; furthermore, 

musketeer of the 53rd Infantry Regiment, 

3rd Company, Wilhelm Mager from Pumpe. 

The last named had relatives in Texas; if I’m 

not mistaken, in Winchester. The private, 

Georg Messer, was promoted to sergeant on 

October 11th. He received the Iron Cross 

second class at the same time. According to 

the October 29, 1915 issue of the 

“Spremberg Gazette,” the following from 

the district of Spremberg died the hero’s 

death for emperor and empire. Private Fritz 

Samisch from Goada, Musketeer Willy 

Wallbaum, Musketeer Emil Berger, 

Musketeer Richard Greiff, Musketeer Paul 

Jaisu, Landsturmmann Otto Paul Karchier 

and Wilhelm Fuchs from the 171st Infantry 

Regiment, all from Spremberg; Musketeer 

Reinhold Peschke and Rifleman Otto 

Mueller from Cantdorf, Reservist August 

Baltot from Selessen, Willi Heintze from 

Bagenz of the 12th Infantry Regiment. 

  With a loyal German greeting to all 

readers of the Volksblatt, I remain  

      The Railroader 

  Dear friend Hantschko! The picture of 

your daughter, mentioned by you in a 

previous correspondence, arrived here. 

Many thanks. It was added to the album of 

the Volksblatt family. With loyal German 

greetings your old friend,  

      J. A. Proske.  

 
Translated by John Buerfeind 
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